
From the Principal 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Next Sunday we begin a new liturgical year. It is the season of Advent, a season of longing for God, 

of preparing our hearts and our world to receive God. Many of the Advent readings, including the 

First Reading and Responsorial Psalm, recall the longing of generation after generation of the     

people of ancient Israel, who experienced a special covenant with God and who longed for the      

Messiah whom they believed God would send them. We Christians believe that God fulfilled that 

promise in the person of Mary’s child, Jesus. 

 

The Church goes to the prophet Isaiah for the First Reading to open the new liturgical year. It is a 

plea to God to ‘tear the heavens open and come down’ (64:1). The Gospel writers allude to this text 

in their account of Jesus’ Baptism, for they see Jesus as God’s answer to Isaiah’s plea. The author 

looks at his world, he finds hearts dulled by a routine of life that pays little or no regard to the     

sacred. People are living on the surface, not thinking of the One from whom they are receiving life, 

and not caring to see that their way of life flows from God’s inspiration and grace. The prophet looks 

around and sees people getting on with existence, but neglecting and failing to get in touch with 

their deepest longings.  

 

Advent gives us time to stop and prepare our hearts for Jesus’ birth at Christmas. (Fr Michael Fallon) 

 

Kind Regards 

Anne Hines 

Principal 

 

Farewells 

Mrs Judy Gonsalves has worked as an administration assistant in the school office at Holy Spirit for 

22 years. Judy has decided to retire at the end of the school year. We thank Judy for her work and 

dedication for the children and families of Holy Spirit. Judy has always been obliging and taken 

gentle care of the students. We wish her all the best as she enters this next phase of her life. 

 

Mrs Sue Hardy has accepted a position at CEDP for 2018. Sue has worked at Holy Spirit for the 

past 5 years. Sue was part of our diversity team assisting students with reading, in programs like 

reading recovery and R3.  Sue also mentored staff in the areas of reading and literacy. Sue is an   

excellent practitioner and a supportive staff member. We wish her all the best as she leaves Holy 

Spirit. We know that children in other schools will benefit from her wonderful expertise. 

 

Mr Paul Weston is relocating to Queensland in 2018. Paul has been at Holy Spirit for the last 2 

years. We thank him for the work he has done for the students in his care. We wish Paul and his 

family all the best for their move north. 

 

Miss Rebecca Perreira is moving to St Nicholas of Myra, Penrith. Rebecca has been at Holy Spirit 

for the last 2 years. We thank her for the work she has done for the students in her care. We wish 

her all the best in her new school. 

 

Mr Chris Cheetham has completed his 2 year placement at Holy Spirit as an IT trainee. We thank 

Chris for his work and great knowledge of technology. We wish him all the best in his career. 

Holy Spirit Primary School Newsletter 
Term 4 Week 8 ~ 29 November 2017 

7-17  Todd  Row  S t  C la i r  NSW 2759  
Phone :  02  8886  3200   

E-ma i l :  ho ly sp i r i t@par ra . c a tho l i c . edu . au  

mailto:holyspirit@parra.catholic.edu.au


School Leaders 
Prayer 

 

Our Father… 

 

God of love and 

goodness, 

you raise up 

good people 

who show with 

their lives 

that they follow 

the gospel of 

your Son, Jesus. 
 

Fill us with your 

grace, 

so that our lives 

and our words 

will be as true as 

our faith. 
 

May we grow 

more and more 

in your son’s 

likeness. 
 

We ask this 

through Christ 

our Lord.  
 

Amen. 

Carols Night  

A big thank you to everyone who attended our Carols Night last 

night. It was a wonderful celebration reminding us of the true     

meaning of Christmas. A special thanks to our teachers and students 

for the work they did in making it such a memorable celebration.   

Well Done!   

From the Assistant Principal 
Catholic Schools in the Parramatta diocese are required to use an A to 

E scale when reporting to parents. Reports outline progress in         

curriculum areas, including Religious Education, behaviour, and    

effort.   

 

Student reports are designed to provide students and parents with a 

clear picture of a student's achievement at the time of reporting. The 

report will show the progress the student has made since the previous 

report. 

 

Information about where a student is in his or her learning can        

include: 

 the kind of knowledge, skills and understanding that your child 

now demonstrates 

 reference to the performance of other students of the same year 

level. This is seen as a number underneath the given grade. 

 

Learning happens continually during your child’s education. The rate 

and pace of learning is not fixed and constant; different children learn 

at different rates. A ‘C’ grade means your child is achieving at their 

Stage expectations and this result is to be celebrated.  

 

Just for your information a couple of points need to be mentioned    

before the reports are given out at the end of the term. 

 

 Awards that are listed on the report will be from Semester 2. If 

your child received an award in Semester 1 they will not be    

recorded on this report. 

 

 Similarly, “School Involvement” will only list activities from this 

current semester. 

 

Semester 1 reports covers learning and achievements from Term 1 

and 2.  

 

Semester 2 reports covers learning and achievements from Term 3 

and 4. 

 

Also, when exercise books come home at the end of the year, spend 

some time looking at the content and notice the growth your child has 

made since the beginning of the school year.  Their books and          

semester reports outline their achievements and growth during the 

year.  

 

Christine Figuero 

Assistant Principal 



Student Attendance rate for last week was 92.3% 

Remember every school day counts! 



What’s Happening at Holy Spirit… 
Thursday 30 November  Buddy Mass Kinder & Year 6 ~ 9am 
 
Thursday 7 December  Final Assembly & Awards Ceremony ~ 9:15am ~ MPA 
    Year 6 Graduation Mass ~ 7pm ~ Holy Spirit Parish 
 
Friday 8 December   School reports sent home 
    Christmas Raffle drawn 
    Augustinian Prayer ~ 3pm 
 
Monday 11 December  End of Year School Mass ~ 10:15am.  ~ Holy Spirit Parish 
    Thank you morning tea for parents following Mass 
    Promotions Afternoon ~ 2pm 
 
Tuesday 12 December  Year 6 Dinner Disco ~ 5:30pm 
 
Wednesday 13 December  Year 6 Big Day In 
    Year 6 Guard of Honour 
 
Thursday 14 December  Christmas Mufti Day 
 
Friday 15 December  Last day of Term for students 
 

Term 1 2018 commences Tuesday 30th January  Years 1-6 and  
Kindergarten Thursday 1 February. 

Q. How do you 

make a tissue 

dance? 

 
A. You put a little 

boogie in it! 

Joke of the 

Day 

Last week 11 students participated in the 29th Diocesan Gymnastics 
Competition.  Once again, they were wonderful ambassadors for 
our school, putting in their very best effort and showing great team 
spirit.  This year we were lucky enough to win first place for Team 
of 10 - Gold Division! The following students also received some 
individual awards. 
 
Hayley (Year 6):   Elijah (Year 4) 
1st Mini Tramp     1st place Floor  
4th place Champion Girl   2nd place Static & Mini Tramp  

     4th place Vault 
     1st place Champion Boy 
Thanks to all the parents for their support on the day. 



Congratulations to the following students who have received Awards at our 
School Assembly on Friday 17th November 

 
Principal Award 
Freya (KR), Madison (KW), Keily (1R), Teleah (1W), Uchechi (2R), Shania (2W), 

Mitchell (3R), Raphael (3W), Aleks (4R), Francis (4W), Adeng (5R), Flynn (5W), 

Marina(6R), Maya (6W) 

 

MacKillop Award 
Georgia (KR), Isaac (KW), Mikayla (1R), Jaxon (1W), Aiden (2R), Daniel (2W), 

Harry (3R), Tayah (3W), Isabella (4R), Aria (4W), Isabella (5R), Declan (5W),            

Jack (6R), Madison (6W) 

 

Holy Spirit Award 
Cameron (KR), Mackenzie (KW), Antonio (1R), Yasmin (1W), Enrique (2R),            

Emily (2W),  Cameron (3R), Angelina (3W), Katherine (4R), Breeana (4W),     

Michael (5R), Josh (5W), Jake (6R), Hayley (6W) 

Congratulations to the following students who participated in the  
NSW Premier Reading Challenge 

 
Kinder   Xavier, Jasmine and Maryam 
Year 1  Mary, Tiana, Angelina, Keily, Kayne, Zac, Ava, Patrick, Gabriel, Erin, Emma, 
  Aiyesha and Neyli  
Year 2  Pelenaise, Uchechi, Hayden, Sienna, Kyra, Faith, Daniel, Liliana, Myles, Aiden, 
  Charlotte and Alexandra 
Year 3  Samuel, Adrielle, Hannah, and Julia 
Year 4  Nikkita, Marko, Zoe and Ayesha 
Year 5  Isabella, Chloe, Lea May and Christian 
Year 6  Jamie  
 
Gold Award  ~  Angus (Yr 3), Lucas (Yr 3), Tayah (Yr 3), Kirsten (Yr 3), 
   Ethan (Yr 3) and Carisma (Yr 3) 
 
Platinum Award ~ Kaitlin (Yr 6), Anthony (Yr 6) and Madison (Yr 6) 

Congratulations to all the students who participated in the ICAS Maths and English Competition. 
 
The following students received a merit, credit or distinction : 
 
ICAS Maths  
Merit ~ Damon (Year 4) & Taylor (Year 5) 
Credit ` Angus (Year 3), Daniel (Year 3) and Francis (Year 4) 
 
ICAS English 
Merit ~ Isabella  (Year 5) 
Credit ~ Angus (Year 3) & Jamie (Year 6) 
Distinction ~ Francis (Year 4) & Terina - Grace ( Year 6) 
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